
 United Nations  S/2025/191 

  

Security Council  
Distr.: General 

27 March 2025 

 

Original: English 

 

25-04992 (E)    010425     

*2504992*  
 

  Letter dated 25 March 2025 from the Secretary-General addressed 

to the President of the Security Council  
 

 

 I have the honour to refer to the United Nations Transitional Assistance Mission 

in Somalia (UNTMIS), which was established by the Security Council in its 

resolution 2753 (2024). 

 I should like to inform you of my intention to appoint James Swan (United States 

of America) as my Special Representative for Somalia and Head of UNTMIS.  I should 

like to take this opportunity to express my gratitude to Mr. Swan for his dedication 

and effective leadership of the United Nations Assistance Mission in Somalia and 

UNTMIS in his capacity as Acting Special Representative since May 2024.  

 I should be grateful if you would bring this matter to the attention of the 

members of the Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) António Guterres 

 

https://docs.un.org/en/S/RES/2753(2024)

